
The Golf Viewer 
GVE 

             Garbage Bags 

Bags may be purchased from 

Norma Alvarez 

2005 Trevino Dr 

956-330-2750 

$119.00 per roll of 50 

Make Checks payable to GVE 

Current Board Members 

Jorge Garcia President  956-330-8309  

Dave Harmon Vice Pres  715-470-0366  

Connie Hadley Sec   816-885-0451  

Dee Henry Treas.   402-618-6701  

Norma Alvarez   956-330-2750  

Danna Hiner    573-873-5545  

Kay Hendrickson   612-964-8938  

                GVE Meetings 

 Tue April 2nd 

 6pm park meeting 

 

 

https//:golfviewestates.info 

GOLF VIEW PROPERTY OWNERS INC. 

GVE 

Presidents Report 

    My friends and fellow residents, I would like to thank you 
all for your support. It has been an exhilarating and challeng-
ing first two months as president of our HOA. It is a pleasure 
to be working with my fellow board members. On behalf of 
the board and myself I would like to thank everyone who has 
volunteered to help with our fundraising endeavors.  

I would like to thank all the volunteers who help make our 
fundraising a great success and lots of fun. Queen of hearts, 
spin your wheels, the breakfasts, movie night, putter ball and 
all the other fundraisers have been a great time. We look for-
ward to doing more of the same when we come back from 
the summer. 
 
We still have work to do in making our park better. The Elec-
tric Lighting project, club house remodel, By-Law and Cove-
nants enforcement, street repair are but a few issues that we 
will be working on. But I honestly believe that working to-
gether and coming together as a community will only make 
GVE the best park in the Martin Valleys. I wish everyone safe 
travels back home and look forward to your return come the 
winter.  

Best Wishes Jorge Garcia 
President GVE HOA 

 

 

April 2024 

Tech News . . . 

Year #2 went smoothly. Thank you for 

making this a success! Let’s keep in 

touch over the coming months! 
 

Contact Info Changes 

GVE Website 

GVE Facebook 

https://golfviewestates.info
https://golfviewestates.info/resident-info-update.html
https://golfviewestates.info
https://www.facebook.com/groups/httpsgolfviewestates.info


 APRIL 2024 REPORT FROM THE ACTIVITY COMMITTEE 

We are approaching April and the end of our 23-24 season. It went by fast. So we must’ve had a lot of great 

things happening in our park which created a lot of fun for everyone. 

I’d like to take this opportunity to shout out a big THANK YOU to Fred and Jackie Willich for the pizza party this 

last Saturday. It was in appreciation for all those who have volunteered their time and talents with the recovery 

project for our pool area and for the remodeling inside our rec hall. All of GVE was invited. A wonderful time 

was had by those who attended. And the pizza and the many homemade desserts were delicious. 

Our last activity will be our GVE Easter Dinner, Sunday March 31st at noon is social hour and dinner will be at 

1 pm. 

Please be sure to bring your own place setting and your own beverage. Coffee will be provided. Ham will be 

provided by the Activity Committee of GVE so please bring a dish to share. Many of you have already signed 

up but if you haven’t you can do that on-line or at the rec hall. It’s a great time to mingle with our neighbors and 

to have a yummy feast. 

Don’t forget to attend the last park meeting of the season which will be on Tuesday April 2 nd at 6:00pm. 

I have neglected to include a sunshine report every month this last season. So you will find a list of that report 

in this newsletter. 

Safe travels for those of you who will be traveling back to your summer homes. Activities have already been 

planned for the 24-25 season thanks to Danna. The committee is looking forward to seeing everyone for those 

festivities.  Remember – if you have any questions, you can call me anytime. Phyllis – 414-313-5874. 

Wishing you all a healthy happy summer. 

 3-31-2023 Neil Grummons Sympathy 

4-14-2023 Jeanne McCormick Get Well 

4-21-2023 Jean Pinkel Get Well 

5-29-2023 Kathy Williams Sympathy 

5-29-2023 Lloyd Pogatchnik Get Well 

5-29-2023 Roy May Get Well 

5-29-2023 Jeanne McCormick Get Well 

6-28-2023 Roy May Get Well Get Well 

6-28-2023 Mary Keepers Get Well 

8-23-2023 Joe Cortez Get Well 

8-23-2023 Dave Armstrong Sympathy 

9-5-2023 Harlan Ackland Get Well 

9-30-2023 Jim & Sue Barton Get Well 

9-30-2023 Linda Lund Get Well 

10-13-2023 Bob Jaeger Get Well 

11-3-2023 Don Junck Get Well 

11-3-2023 Marilynn Coyle Sympathy 

11-21-2023 Sharon Child Get Well 

 11-21-2023 Sarah Guinn Get Well 

12-29-2023 Marv & Ronie Mitchell Get 

Well 

1-5-2024 Debbie Lemen Get Well 

1-22-2024 Sandy Hainline Sympathy 

1-22-2024 Dave Scott Get Well 

1-22-2024 Susie Brown Get Well 

1-22-2024 Don Junck Get Well 

1-22-2024 Angie Johnson Get Well 

2-2-2024 Jackie Willich Sympathy 

2-20-2024 Sue Barton Family Sympathy 

2-20-2024 Larry Mead Family Sympathy 

2-20-2024 Steve Hainline Get Well 

2-20-2024 Jackie Conrad Get Well 

2-20-2024 Dave Armstrong Get Well 

3-15-2024 Gene Moon Family Sympathy 

3-21-2024 Carol Kruse Get Well 

3-22-2024 Craig Weber Get Well 

CARDS SENT FOR SEASON 



     APRIL ANNIVERSARIES 

  6 Randy & Lisa Hawes 

14 Marvin & Grace Samuelson 

29 Neil & Bonnie Grummons 

 APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

1 Aida Torres 

3 Marvin Samuelson 

4 Kay Hendrickson 

7 Renae Mugge 

8 Laverne Gunter 

   Bob Jaeger 

9 Sara Garcia 

10 Kim Robertson 

12 James Fuhr 

14 Viviano Ozuna 

     Mary Comried 

15 Jay Floyd 

16 Gene Thorn 

18 Larry Weinfurter 

20 Bonnie Grummons 

     Mary Keepers 

     Howard Makynen 

26 Fay Wallage 

27 Dianne McPhaden 

28 Bill Howey 

 

 

  

Starting March 1st , the Newsletter is available on the GVE 

website or can be picked up at the clubhouse. 

There will no longer be home deliveries unless you are unable 

to get to the club house, then we will be sure you get a copy. 

If you need home delivery, please call or text 515-238-8042. 

 

 

Sunday March 31st is Easter Sunday. There will be a park dinner 

at our rec hall. Noon will be social time and 1pm will be our din-

ner. Bring your own beverage and your own place setting and a 

dish to share. You can sign up on-line now or there will be a sign-

up sheet in the rec hall for the park meeting. 

 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

Tim Klein & Dawn Ballantine—Trevino Dr. 

Doug & Kathy Hart—Golf Dr. 

    Thanks to everyone that took part in the chair exercises and water aer-

obics this past winter.  We had some challenging weather for the water 

aerobics, but we were still able to get some good exercise in.  We hope to 

start both classes again when we get back next fall.  Just because I am 

not here for classes doesn’t mean you have to stop.  You know the rou-

tine for water aerobics and there are plenty of chair exercises on 

YouTube!  Keep it going!  

      I had fun with our movie nights and comedy afternoons.  I have been 

given some good suggestions for next fall.  Thanks to all that came and 

enjoyed them with us.  Special thanks to the McGroarty’s and Howey’s 

for making popcorn and Roz for the special treats!  - Chris 

                      CALLING ALL CRAFTERS 

Want something to work on this summer?  We need crafters for the 2024 Fes-

tival of Trees Country Store.  We will offer a cash and carry store this year and 

ask residents who like to craft to help us out.  Show off your specialty!  Ideas 

include:  handmade ornaments, crocheted or knitted items, woodworking, em-

broidery work, homemade jams or jellies, etc.  Contact Janet Harmon or Naomi 

Koch. 



 

 

A word from the GVE Board 

 

Involvement is Key! 

 

We all have talents, and the time is now to share.  It does not matter how big or small the participation is, the important thing is 
that we all work together.  Anything at all will help from: 

Picking up windblown garbage, to helping a neighbor in need. 

Helping to paint, build, clean at the clubhouse 

It does not have to be anything physical, as we have a vast amount of knowledge and experience out there.  Let’s utilize all this 
physical ability, knowledge, and experience to make this the best park in the area. So please consider sharing your talents and 
taking some ownership in our community so we will continue to grow and prosper, even make new friends along the way! 

Not to take away anything from the great volunteers we have already but to help us lessen the burden they already carry.  Some 
areas in need that come to mind are: 

Closing of the clubhouse and pool 

More help with activities, choose the one you want to coincide with your interests. 

Input to any of the other committees such as: 

Long range planning (which includes maintenance, grounds, and pool) 

Other committees established such as: 

Activities/events 

Architecture/ compliance 

Communications 

Nominating/election 

Meeting Attendance Table Team 

Annual Financial Review 

 

Remember, just because you help one time does not mean you are obligated to help every time.  Try out a few different ones 
and find a committee that works for you! 

 

I can’t wait to hear from you to make some new friends!  I am open to receiving any suggestions or comments.  Please call/text 
me at: 612-964-8938, B.O.D. Kay. 


